




        

Pastor’s Message 

 Although it was President Lincoln, in the midst of the 
Civil War in 1863, who declared that a national 
Thanksgiving Day was to be held each November, it 
had already reflected a custom that in English coloni-
al history had gone back to 1621 when the Pilgrims 
and the Wampanoag Indians celebrated the first 
good harvest in Massachusetts Bay Colony, and per-
haps, the first real Thanksgiving Day in North Ameri-
ca that took place in the Spanish Colony of St. Au-
gustine in 1565, when the Spanish colonizers met 
and shared a festive meal with the native Timcuan 
people in Florida. Regardless of who had the first 
Thanksgiving Dinner, it was a custom in the new col-
onies and states that some fall festival be celebrated 
to thank God for the blessings of the harvest. 

Today we renew the custom in a time perhaps as 
challenging as that of Lincoln, or the first English set-
tlers or the Spanish colonizers. And we do it with a 
faith in God's goodness to us and with the hope that 
we will always be able to sit around the family table, 
take and share the bounty available, and as a nation 
especially  to come together to work on peace. 

As we Catholic’s of Our Lady Queen of Martyrs cele-
brate “Eucharist” (Thanksgiving) around the Lord’s 
Table, let us share bounty and joy as God intends us 
to do with family and friends, and then extend that 
kindness with others as we go from this table to our 
daily table of sharing. 

We hope and pray that your gathering on Thanksgiv-
ing will produce the peace and joy of family love. 

  

Happy Thanksgiving, Fr. Joe, Fr. Timothy & Fr. Stan 



 

 

Designed and Compiled  by                      

MARYELLEN WILSON-SMITH 


